
 

Sunday June 8th 2025 
 

OUR MISSION IS: “TO KNOW AND SHARE GOD’S LOVE”. 

KIA MAU, KIA URU TE AROHA O TE ATUA 

  Anglican I Methodist I Presbyterian 

  A very warm welcome is extended to our  

Holy Communion Service at 8.00am and our Family Service at 9.30am.  

Nau mai haere mai. Welcome  

 
 8.00am Service 
 Preacher & Presider: Rev Peter Bargh 
 Welcomer, Reader, Server: Richard & Gill Lawrence 
 Steward: John Sexton 
 
 9.30 am Worship Service 
 Worship Leader: Rev Peter Bargh 
 Steward: Wioletta Gilfoyle 
 Welcomers: Warren & Cheryl Anderson 
 Musician: Paul Ellery & Derek Kingsbury 
 Readers: Youth & Family 
 Prayers: Youth & Family 
 Sound and Computer: Andrea & Samuel Hollis 
 Children’s Church:  Family Service 
 Communion: Annette Mudford, Peter Allan, Heather Kikkert, Ngaire Southon, Elwyn Mayall, 
 Youth 
 Morning Tea: Esther Odlum, Ross Pearce, Bronwyn & Tony Pipe 
 
 Insight  - in the Lounge 
 

 10am Wed 11th - Gloria Zanders 
 

 Lawns: Seddon Polglase & Errol Thom 

 Sunday service online: 9.30am. Log back in if you get logged out please. 
 We are working on a new solution. 
 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09 

 Meeting ID: 398 418 4545 Passcode: 763250910 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09


 

Birthday wishes to Valmai Findlay, 

Rachelle Alderton, and Sylvia Williams 

who have a birthday this week.  

Congratulations to Graeme & Judi 

Roigard  who have a wedding 

anniversary this week.  

Ma te Atua koutou e Manaaki. May 

God bless you all 

What’s on this week 
 

Sun 8 8.00am Worship Service 
  9.30am Worship Service 
  12.30pm Htn Full Gospel Church 
  12.00pm Girls’ Brigade 
  4.30pm Ankur Narula  
 

Mon 9 9.00am Northern Health School 
  9.30am Property Committee 
  11.00am Healing Group 
  12.00pm Riverside Garden  
  1.30pm Chair Yoga 
  6.00pm TSYR Jujitsu 
  7.00pm Toastmasters 
  7.00pm Indoor Bowling 
        

Tues 10 9.30am Toy Library 
  10.00am Seniornet 
  7.00pm English Classes 
  7.00pm Hamilton Suzuki 
  7.30pm Queenwood Fellowship 
        

Wed 11    9.45am East Htn Friendship 
  10.00am Worship Service 
  10.30am Pilates 
  12.00pm Gold Club 
  1.00pm Northern Health Sch 
                  6.00pm Girls’ Brigade 
  6.00pm Ju Jitsu 
   

Thur 12 9.00am Interactionz 
  9.30am Selwyn Centre 
  2.00pm The Little Cello Box 
  6.00pm Goshin Ju Jitsu 
         

Fri 13 8.00am Meditrain 
  9.30am Mainly Music 
  6.30pm Vibe 
    

Sat 14 8.30am Patchwork & Quilting 
  9.00am TSYR Ju Jitsu 
  10.00am Toy Library  
  1.00pm ALAC 
  4.00pm WSBST    

Rosters for Sunday June 15th 
8.00am Service 
Preacher & Presider: Rev Gloria Zanders 
Welcomer, Reader, Server: Val & Krish Nayar 
Steward: Val Nayar 
9.30 am Worship Service 
Worship Leader: Ngaire Southon 
Steward: Bronwyn & Tony Pipe 
Welcomers: Elwyn Mayall & Linda Thom 
Musician: Paul Ellery  
Readers: Alison Grant & Gillian Woodward 
Prayers: Heather Kikkert 
Sound and Computer: Russ Young 
Children’s Church:  Andrea Hollis 
Morning Tea: Pam Martin, volunteer, Emma 
Runciman, Diane Hall 
Insight  - in the Lounge 

10am Wed 18th - Gloria Zanders 

Lawns: Don Woolerton & Rod McAlpine 

 

 

 

 

Reflecting on World Environment Day  
(June 5th)  

We give thanks for Earth’s beauty and  
bounty. May we honour creation with care, 

seek justice for all living things, and walk 
gently upon the land.  

Inspire us to protect and restore the world 
entrusted to us by God.  



 

FREE 

Cursillo Weekend Away 
Waikato Taranaki Anglican  
Diocese 
A weekend course designed 
to strength and deepen the 
faith of Christians through 
word and action. The next 
course is to be held in       
Hamilton in July. 
If you  are interested or 
would like to know more, 
please contact Jean or Keith 
Ross on 07 849 7719 or email   
rosskj1968@outlook.com or 
follow this link:  
Cursillo Weekend - July - Waika-
to Taranaki Anglicans  

INVITATION 
Gold Club invites you to their 

meeting  
 

Wednesday 11th June at 1.30pm 
  

Chartwell Church Hall  
Hear Anna Casey -Cox, Sarah 
Thomson and Andrew Bydder 

who are standing for the  
Hamilton City Council  

elections. 

Hamilton Combined Christian 
Foodbank 
We have a vacancy for an         
administrator for 15 hours a 
week from mid June.  The ideal 
person will have a heart for 
those who are struggling in our 
community, be a warm            
welcoming personality, and   
confident in the Microsoft suite, 
Xero, databases and email.  For 
more information please email 
Debbie Wilson. Manager.  
manager@ hccfb.org.nz 

Working Bee  
Saturday 21 June, 1.30pm to 3.00pm at Church.  

Sort items and label boxes for the Fair.  
No heavy lifting required.  

Please let Erica know if you can help. 

The Annual Toy Sale is on Saturday  

July 5th and they need your help!   

Any donations of toys will directly  

support our Toy Library.  

Please drop them off to the office. 

mailto:rosskj1968@outlook.com
https://www.waikatotaranakianglicans.nz/events/cursillo-weekend-july/
https://www.waikatotaranakianglicans.nz/events/cursillo-weekend-july/


If you have notices for the Newsletter please email the Parish Office by  
Wednesday morning.  

Date Time Event 

June 8th 9.30 Pentecost Family Service 

June 11th 1.30 Gold Club 

June 22nd 4.00 Matariki Messy Church 

Church Administrator: Sylvia O’Leary 
 

office@chartwellchurch.org.nz or Ph: 07 855 7434.  
 

Office hours: 9.00am—2.30pm Tuesday to Friday. 
Bank Account for Donations:  
Chartwell Cooperating Parish. 03-1557-0012468-00 

Please remain at home if you have cold, covid or flu-like symptoms. Many in our      
community are vulnerable to  respiratory infections and will appreciate it if you do not 

come to the church premises until you are well. Thank you 

Community Corner  -  Repair Café 
The next repair cafe is on Saturday, 7 June 
from 2:00 to 4:00 PM. Bring in your garden 
tools for sharpening (we have already done 
many before) or your broken kitchen   
equipment, or any other equipment if you 
think that it can be repaired.  
Al McGregor can test your electric blankets 
now that winter is at the doorstep. You must 
have felt the cold recently, particularly early 
in the morning. Testing electric blankets is very important because of the proximity of 
your body to the power inside the blanket. Generally, you should turn off the blanket 
when you go to bed. don't sleep on it when it is powered up.  
Recently, we have cleaned up some old parts in general and polished or painted them so 
that they can be proudly displayed again in the kitchen or a bookcase, wherever everyone 
can see them. We are not as good as the artisans on the TV program "Repair Shop" but 
one never knows what we can come up with. I repaired a barometer that had a broken 
glass window and the owner thought that it was not working anymore, but after I cleaned 
the mechanics inside, it is proudly showing the correct air pressure again.  
There are many other examples, but if you don’t give us the chance to help you, it will 
never happen. Jack Brinkman 
The Repair Café  is open on the first Saturday of each month from 2pm—4pm. 
It is open to parish members and members of the public. A koha is appreciated. 
Repairing bikes, tools, equipment, textiles, toys, wooden items etc saves these products 
from going to landfill which nicely fits into our church’s Eco Church philosophy. 
If you don’t need the item anymore and it can be fixed, we can always sell it at the next 
church fair. If you have skills in repair, do come along and join the team. 

Coming  
June 7th 

mailto:office@chartwellchurch.org.nz

